HARVARD UNIVERSITY Fromm Music Foundation at Harvard Music Building

Cambridge, Massachusetts 02138

Directors
Paul Fromm
Gunther Schuller
Luise Vosgerchian, Chairman

Please reply to: Chicago Office 1028 West Van Buren Street Chicago, Illinois 60607

May 2, 1980

Mr. John Chowning Department of Music Stanford University Stanford, California 94305

Dear Mr. Chowning:

Upon consultation with my fellow directors, I am almost embarrassed to inform you that, in view of our budgetary limitations, we cannot go beyond a token expression of our interest in and admiration for your work and that of your associates.

Please accept the one-time grant of \$1,000 in the spirit of goodwill in which we are sending it. You will receive the check directly from Harvard.

Best wishes from Luise Vosgerchian, Gunther Schuller and myself.

PF:meb

PAUT Brown

Sinderely,